
St Florence Community Council 

Ordinary Meeting 

Held at the Village Hall, St Florence 

Monday 14th September 2020 

 

Attendees: Councillors S Hughes (Chair), Cllr D Evans, Cllr P Kidney, R Ruff (Clerk), Robert Davies, 
Andrew Miles, Louise Cross 

Public Participation: None 

       1. Apologies: Hugh Morgan, Jeff Evans, Margaret Littler 

2. Declarations of Interest: By Louise Cross – Her husband is the Architect for submitted    
planning below at Parklands. 

3. Signing of previous Minutes of last meeting: Minutes approved August 2020, signed by 
Chair. 

4. Matters Arising (for information only) 

4.1 Re-Opening of Village Hall- A plan was to be discussed to start to re-open the Village hall, 
but following the Government Covid release on Friday 11th stating no more than 6 people 
can now meet inside or outside, the Village Hall will remain closed for the foreseeable 
future.  The window cleaning is to be cancelled and the hall cleaner needs further discussion 
at the next meeting. 

4.2 Replacement of Fire Extinguishers Village Hall – The fire extinguishers are on a contract 
with Dyfed Alarms, the Clerk will ring them and see when they need to be replaced next. 

4.3 Email – Alan Jones – Ritec Ford Clearance- Email for information of the Councillors and 
members.  No action required. 

4.4 Email – residents Amani House - Email for information of the Councillors and members.  
No action required. 

5.  Village Hall and Village Hall Matters – To receive and consider the following: 

5.1 Goal Posts and Finishing Mower -The finishing mower and goal posts have both been 
ordered; we await their delivery instructions. 

5.2 Village Hall Lights – Update Robert -Dimmable lights for the hall are thought to be the 
best the option.  Clerk to contact Rob Morgan Electrics to ask for a meeting to quote for new 
lights in the hall.  Robert has said he is happy to meet Electrician to explain what is needed. 

5.3 Planning Application Received: 14 Parklands, St Florence, proposed extension. NO 
OBJECTIONS 

5.4 – Any Other Business – The old bonfire debris needs to be removed from the playing 
fields.  Clerk to ring Rees Bros to organise a scrape back and removal of debris. 

Note: It has been formally agreed that there will be no bonfire celebrations this year on the 
playing fields due to Covid 19.  Clerk to put on the St Florence Facebook Page. 

 



      6.  Accounts & Finances 

6.1 Bank Reconciliations signed off by non-signatory member – Mrs Louise Cross checked 
and signed off reconciliations. 

6.2 Invoices were passed for payment 

7. Items for October 2020 meeting   Because of the Covid restrictions preventing no larger 
groups than 6 people meeting indoors.  The monthly council meeting will now be held via 
Zoom meeting for the foreseeable future. 

      8. County Councillors Report 

Cllr Kidney reported on: 

• Speed humps now in place at Parklands. 

• There have been complaints from Alan Jones about parking on the Common Land by 
the Ford.  PCC has noted that tree stumps have been put in place by Mr Jones to 
stop the parking.  It is noted that any damage to public vehicles from the tree 
stumps will not be the responsibility of the PCC, they will direct to Mr Jones. 

Meeting Closed 8.30pm.  Next Meeting: Monday 12th October 2020 @ 7.30pm via 
Zoom invite (Louise Cross) 


